

## The News letter of Quilters: Needle Notes

November 2019

When life goes to pieces .... Try Quilting

#### Special points of interest:

## Next Meeting is

November 4th, 2019 We can arrive at 6:00pm meeting starts at 6:30pm at the Vernon College Campus.

#### Dues:

Annual dues are due! If you haven't paid yet, bring your \$25 in November and renew your membership. Dues must be paid by the December meeting to get your name and picture in the directory.

Directory:

Melissa will be taking pictures for the Directory in November and December. If your picture isn't in the directory, or if you want a new picture in the directory, be sure to get with Melissa. We hope to have a picture of everyone – it helps members get to know each other.

## Membership:

- 49 Members
- 2 New Members
- 4 Visitors
- November Birthdays
   Jane Benson 25th Carolyn Hawpe 1 Marianne
   Pattillo 25 Dina Redmon 18 Linda
   Salmon 13

## **President Message**

As we start a New Year and enter the holidays' let us start this year with acknowledgement with how blessed we are to be blessed with such a fabulous group of quilters and friends.

As a new officer I would like to thank you for the trust you have given me and to all of us..We hope we can live up to your expectations. We will all do our very best to live up to your experience and expectations.

Before we start this new year let me take time to thank Audrey and Mary for all the hard work they put out this year. Thank you Carolyn and Barbara for agreeing to stay with us. During the next month Renee and I will be meeting to ensure each has what they will need. If any guild member has suggestions or comments please do not

hesitate to get with either me or Renee or another committee member.

Don't forget to submit your blocks to the raffle quilt. We are excited to see what each person will submit. They must be Red white and blue and measure 12 1/2 unfinished. Bernice's Idea to have the whole guild partici pate in making the raffle quilt was awesome. Thank you Bernice

One last thing please do not forget to get your guild dues in to the membership committee Annette and Jan will be at the next meeting to take your dues. Many thanks for taking care of this matter.

With Respect Brenda Owens (940) 257-1335 tx5532yn@yahoo.com



## 2020 Quilt Show Raffle Quilt



The Committee is very excited to ask all members to please participate in next years raffle quilt

Everyone is to make their favorite square totally your choice

The committee will choose enough squares to make a queen size quilt, and the remaining squares will be assembled and given to veterans Nov. 2020 The Rules:

Square needs to be red white and blue

Square need to be 12.5 inches unfinished please square up!

Square need to be turned in at the Dec. 2 Pot Luck meeting

That's it Thank you, Bernice



## November Programs and Workshops/ Hospitality

There will not be any programs in November or December it's the end of the year and we will be transitioning into the new year... November brings us to the season of Thanksgiving, so think thankful and grateful for our families, friends and the wonderful quilting community we belong to .

December will be special plan ahead and think about your favorite pot luck food item and plan to bring enough to share. More details about this fun filled evening will be available in next months news letter.



## **November Quilt Shows**





Airing of the Quilts -Smithville Texas on Main Street November 9th from 10am-2pm This is an Outdoor event .... View the beautiful quilts hug all downtown on main street with vendors and plenty of places to eat . Free to the public

Houston's international quilt show through November 2nd. October 31—November 3rd At George R. Brown Convention Center

Kellyville Oklahoma Annual First weekend in November Quilt show 1st and 2nd ,2019 Creek County fair grounds 17806 Hwy 66 Friday 9-5 and Sat 9-4 admission 5.00

## **Sunshine and Shadows**

Sunshine and Shadows messages can be published in the newsletter as a way of letting members know of happy events occurring in the lives of other members. Along with those happy messages, there will be some sad ones which, in sharing, can add comfort.

Regardless of happy or sad, these will only be published with the authorization of the member to do so.

If you have something you would like to

be included in this column, please contact me by email at dajn54@gmail.com Please include your name and contact information,

If about some one else include their contact information so I can verify all information will be verified before posting.

Guild members I would like to add this column to our news letter but only if all agree. Please think about it and maybe we could bring it up to talk about at the next meeting.

Thank you

Donna Piper



# September 2019 Treasury Report

Red River Quilt Guild				
Treasurer's Report				
September 1, 2019				
September 1, 2013	General	Quilt Show	Raffle	Total
	Fund	Fund	Quilt	Total
Opening Bal	18,806.94	Turia	Quite	23,738.77
Income	10,000.54			23,730.77
Quilt Show Vendors		1,285.00		
Quilt show Sales		5,326.00		
Quilt Show Raffle		3,320.00	970.00	
Quilt Show Entries		330.00	370.00	
RRQG Bag	80.00	330.00		
Total Inc 2019 income	80.00	6,941.00	970.00	7,991.00
Total Inc 2013 income	00.00	0,542.00	370.00	7,552.00
Club Expenses	General	Quilt Show	Raffle	
Quilt Show Program Printing		-1,157.90		
Just Stor It (Oct &Nov)	-171.00	_,		
Quilt Show Beginning Cash	_,_,	-600.00		
Quilt Show Judge		-500.00		
Quilt Show Judge Expenses		-236.78		
Quilt Show Printing		-184.12		
Mason Jar Supplies		-38.89		
Yard Sale Supplies		-39.43		
Newsletter	-39.05			
Misc	-20.00			
Deposit Correction	-72.00			
Total Expenses	-302.05	-2,757.12		-3,059.17
Ending Bal	18,584.89	4183.88	970.00	23,738.77
9/30/2019				
	3,872.38			
	0.10			
	3,872.48			

## Minutes from October2019 Meeting

# Red River Quilting Guild Meeting @VRJC on Oct, 7 2019

Meeting called to order by President Audrey Bee.

We are paying dues now for the next year and taking pictures next month. This is for the directory. The dead line is Dec. for pictures. Hand out in Jan. Terri Coleman is taking over the directory.

As outgoing president, Audrey Bee, states that she had a good time as president and that she had totes for all of the officers and committee chair's that she worked with this year.

#### **Quilt Show Report:**

Made \$7100.00 Buy it Now \$1070 Mason Jar \$617 Boutique \$1000

If you have tags left over from show please them to the next meeting. Buy it now items were return

Bernice Sylvester is the 2020 Quilt Show Chair. Everyone is to make a re, white and blue 121/2 square block by Dec. for the Jan. to be quilted and bond. Pleas join a committee to help the show. We will be making a Queen size quilt and the left over blocks will be used to make Quilts of Valor. Everyone has a choice of the color blue.

**Workshop:** The next workshop is Oct. 19 at VRJC 9 to 5. Two items will be made, Pillow Quilt 3 hours and Bag. Linda Caxun from Vernon will be teaching The Everything Bag in Jan. A supply list will be listed and instructions. Handbag zipper.

Quilt of Valor: 27 are needed. We will have enough. Bring Quilts of Valor next meeting and we have labels tonight. We have 29 quilts.

Comfort Quilts: We have 4 ready and 6 to be quilted.

## Retreat in March

## Membership 49

#### New members 2

Visitors 4

**Program:** Seems so right from Jacksboro. Showed many different items and kits.

Houston Quilt Show: Some are going and we will have a drawing for 2 tickets to the show.

Show and Tell

### **Business Meeting**

Treas, and Sect reports Betty Brown 1st and Bernice Sylvester 2nd. Approved.

Vice President Rene Lambert was elected

Our new Web person is Ginger. We also will have a web consultant at \$100.00per hour but will charge as binging used.

Drawing for Houston Quilt Show-----Mary Ann and Helen Galliton.

Adjourn 7:35.

Sect. Barbara Wesley